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MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and City Council
FROM:
Clyde Stricklin, AICP
Deputy Director of Community Development

DATE: 
 December 1, 2009

SUBJECT:
Swaybranch Drive Extension: Deed of Gift and Easement
Wilfred T. Hodges is the sole owner of a lot located at 861 Holcomb Bridge Road.  He has agreed to donate property that is the largest portion of land needed for the extension of Swaybranch Drive. The donated parcel is zoned RZ-O-Pc 83-40 and is located behind his C-1 Commercial property known as Heritage Walk. The parcel currently contains a rear access and two detention ponds but is generally vacant. The 1.19 acre parcel is provided as a gift to the City for the extension of the road and is subject to the condition that access from the new road will continue to be provided and that the remainder of the property will continue to be used for storm water detention, open green space or for outdoor recreation purposes as the City of Roswell determines, without limitation. The Deed of Gift and Water Line Easements are attached and have been reviewed by the Legal Department.  

Budget Impacts:

There are no direct budget impacts from this action.  The acceptance enables the City to complete the Swaybranch Drive water line grant.

Committee  Recommendation:

The Community Development Committee approved the acceptance of the Deed of Gift and Water Line Easement
Attachments 

